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P.O. Box 599

Mayo, MD  21106

www.selbyonthebay.org
SCA Board of Director’s Meetings are held the first Tuesday of every month · 7:00 p.m. 

Location: MCA Hall · All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.
SCA Board of Directors ~ 2008-2009

The following community members were elected to the Board of Directors for the upcoming year, which runs until September 30, 2009. 
	President
	Martin O’Callaghan
	        410-798-0931

	Vice President
	Andrew Muller
	        443-534-5630

	Recording Secretary
	Marci Dawson
	        410-798-8568

	Financial Secretary
	Evelyn Gingell
	        410-798-1719

	Treasurer
	Susan Lanier
	        410-798-5050

	Special Tax Officer
	Bill Harding
	        410-798-1036

	Zoning Officer
	Kim Perreault
	        410-798-0530

	Clubhouse Chair
	Ed Robey
	        410-798-6105

	Beach and Parks Chair
	Doug Reiman
	        410-798-9331

	Ways and Means Chair
	Debbie Gurley
	        410-798-6876

	Social Chair
	Mica Harding
	        410-798-1036

	Roads and Sanitation Chair
	Terry Gheen
	        443-607-8543

	Police and Fire Protection
	Dennis Gheen
	        443-607-8543

	Trustees
	Greg Childers
	        443-336-2218

	
	Bruce Lanier
	        410-798-5050

	
	Andy Moser
	        410-798-8568
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Selby/YDF Saga Finally Over!

Selby Community Association and Youth Development Foundation (YDF) finally held settlement, ending positively for Selby on July 10, 2008, as Selby purchased YDF’s entire holdings in Selby:  the Clubhouse lot and two adjacent lots for $165,000 minus approximately $30,000 in attorney’s fees YDF was ordered to pay us by the Court. We paid for the property with cash, so we can move forward with rebuilding the clubhouse debt-free.  

Selby now owns most of our community property, which we have had legal access to, but did not own outright.

Special thanks to the many community residents who have supported us in numerous ways over the past decade, and especially to our excellent legal council, Harrison Wetherill, Jr, and Matthew Egeli.

Santa Visit and Holiday Lights 

A few dozen happy children enjoyed a visit with Santa at Selby Beach on December 21, 2008. Although it was a cold, windy night, Santa, his helpers, and the visiting children were kept warm with hot chocolate and cookies inside a heated tent, which was adorned with a Christmas tree and lights.  Special thanks to Bob Blaszkiewicz, Bill and Mica Harding, the Mullers and, of course, Santa!
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On December 23, 2008, a vanload of residents, tall and small, spent two hours cruising Selby searching for the most festively lit homes.  Although fewer homes were decorated this year, there were still enough that the judges had to narrow down their choices to the best four.  This year’s first prize went to the Jorgensons on 8th Ave. (N), for a display named “the gingerbread house” by the younger judges.   Second place went to the Brownings on Holly Ave. for their musical, moving lights display; third place was garnered by Valerie Wallingsford’s arctic playground on 8th Ave. (S), and fourth place went to the Petersons on Conch for their classic red, green, and white color scheme.  Congratulations to all of the winners!

Votes Cast for Clubhouse Replacement 

On September 27 and 30, 2008, a survey was conducted to determine how to proceed with replacing our Clubhouse, which burned to the ground in September 2007.  Residents were invited to come down to the beach and vote for a year-round building, an open-air pavilion or leave the property as is, without any structure. The outcome was a conclusive vote for a year-round building.  A total of 369 ballots were cast by verified community property owners.  The votes cast were as follows:
 
304 ballots or 82 % of the total ballots favored Option A - building an all-weather community clubhouse,

54 ballots or 15 % of the total ballots favored Option B - to build a park-like open-air pavilion,
4 ballots or 1 % of the total ballots voted for Option C - not to build anything as a replacement, and
7 ballots or 2 % of the total ballots were incomplete and therefore disqualified.
For more on the clubhouse replacement, please read the Annual Letter from the SCA President.

Halloween
Once again this year, much fun was had by all who attended the Halloween festivities at the Beach and enjoyed the bonfire, hayrides, costume contest and refreshments.  Thanks to all who organized and contributed.                                    

2008 Annual Letter from the SCA President

Happy Holidays and Best Regards to All!

It is hard to believe that it has been ten years since I previously held the office of SCA President.  It has been a tumultuous decade for our community’s commons area that ended this past July with the landmark settlement by the Selby Community Association on the Clubhouse property and the two adjacent lots making up our community beachfront for $165,000.00--not a bad price for 1.38 acres of waterfront property!  Sadly, the finalization of this painfully long legal battle came less than a year after the building was lost to fire, which leads me to the topic of this annual address to the community by the President.

Leaving the settlement office this past July, the victory of the court-ordered, forced sale was bittersweet and tempered.  As then President, Ed Robey, Susan Lanier, me and a few others walked out of Will Simmons’ law offices, we all felt the tremendous stress of one battle fall off our backs only to feel the anticipated stress of what was about to begin – re-establishing our community’s landmark clubhouse.

Thankfully, many of you were able to make it to the community election held at the beach at the end of the summer to decide whether to rebuild or not. The results from the community were resoundingly in favor of rebuilding (about 5 to 1) the clubhouse.  Most of the Board of Directors felt it was a “no-brainer” decision, but with a projected rebuilding budget of over $500K, we felt the balloting process gave us absolute and documented proof that the community supported the Association moving forward with restoring the structure.

In the coming months, those who attend our monthly Board meetings (1st Tues @ 7:00 PM at the MCA Hall) or that are on our community email list will get updates from the newly established Building Committee with clubhouse building design progress, issues that we are facing, and needs that you may be able to help us with as we face many challenges with rebuilding our community social hall.  

We are currently waiting to hear back from the county Planning and Zoning Department about their decision on our “Non-Conforming Use” application for rebuilding the clubhouse on Open Space property (placed on the exact footprint where the old structure stood). This first hurdle is due to the County Code stating that Open Space property is not zoned for a community clubhouse to be built (whether or not we are rebuilding a structure that has been there for seventy years). Thankfully, our county councilman, Ed Reilly, who has been helping us over the past few years fighting to get our clubhouse back, is now onboard with us to do what we need to make it through all of the governmental red tape ahead to get “her” rebuilt. 

There will be more unexpected problems that we expect to run into as we move forward in re-instituting the revered building that has been such a wonderful piece of Selby on the Bay’s long and colorful history. 

Please support us in our efforts where you can and to all a very Happy New Year!

Note:  We also have plans in the works to update and revamp the community website this year.  Please visit us at www.selbyonthebay.org  

Martin O’Callaghan

SCA President


Neighborhood News
Get BayWinds Online

If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by email, contact Marci Dawson at moser@comcast.net. 
Selby Information via E-mail

For the most up to date information about events and important issues concerning our community, join the Selby Broadcast List.  You will receive periodic e-mails by blind carbon copy.  To join, send your e-mail address to angusoc@aol.com.


Anne Arundel County Police Report
Selby on the Bay

If any community resident is having a problem on his or her street, please call Dennis Gheen (410-798-1504) and report it to him as well as to the police.  Mr. Gheen will discuss the problem with you and keep a record of it to be compiled in a report reviewed by the county police to address problem areas in the community.  Additionally, the Southern District County Police has an officer available to answer any questions and concerns by any resident through the Police and Communities Together (P.A.C.T.) program, whose goal is to build a working partnership between the citizens of Anne Arundel County and the police department to improve our quality of life.  For more information, contact Officer Shawkey at 410-222-1961.


BayWinds Editors: 

Susan Lanier


410-798-5050 or Hyla876@aol.com

Marci Dawson-Moser



410-798-8568 or moser@comcast.net

Important Contacts:

· Beach Parking Stickers/Boat Ramp Keys:  Dennis Gheen 410-798-1504 or Ed Robey 410-798-6105 (parking stickers only)        

       All Selby residents and property owners must display a Selby parking sticker on their car to park at the beach.   If your car is parked at the Clubhouse or boat ramp without a sticker, it will be towed!

· SCA By-laws:  Evelyn Gingell 410-798-1719 (hard copy) or moser@comcast.net (electronic copy) 

· SCA President: Martin O’Callaghan  410-798-0931

· Selby Athletic Association:  Martin O’Callaghan 410-798-0204 or president@selbyaa.org. 
       Donations to the SAA are tax deductible. 
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Thank You for Your Support


Although dues are no longer required for SCA membership, many residents choose to financially support the SCA and its efforts.  Donations help to offset the costs of maintaining community property (such as electric bills for the Clubhouse and the port-a-potty at the beach), and administrative costs (such as this newsletter and community mailings).  Please consider a donation so that you may continue to enjoy all our community has to offer.
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